RESOLUTION for the Annual Meeting
April 7, 2009
Southern Polytechnic State University, Marietta, GA

Whereas the Southeastern Section of the American Society for Engineering Education has been
the guest of Southern Polytechnic State University at Marietta, Georgia during its 2009 annual
meeting, and

Whereas the members of the Section wish to acknowledge with grateful appreciation the efforts
of those responsible for the hospitality and outstanding arrangements and have contributed to the
success and fellowship of the meeting.

THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED:

FIRST, that we thank the Southern Polytechnic State University and its faculty and
Administration for the invitation to meet in Marietta, Georgia and for the pleasant and worthwhile
experiences which resulted; and

SECOND, that we express our particular appreciation to the host institution, President Lisa A.
Rossbacher, and to each member of the Host Committee who worked so effectively under the
capable leadership of the Host Site Coordinator, Jeffrey L. Ray, in particular Brent Jenkins, Tom
Currin, and Barbara Bernal, who constituted the on-site working committee; and

THIRD, that we thank the Southern Museum of Civil War and Locomotive History and the
Williamson Brothers Barbeque for the reception and fellowship provided on Sunday evening; and

FOURTH, that we thank the Executive Committee of the Southeastern Section, the Dean, Jeffery
L. Ray, and Erica McCain for their part in planning and executing an excellent program; and

FIFTH, that we express our appreciation to Dr. George Banks, Director of the K-12 Engineering
Outreach for the Samuel Ginn College of Engineering at Auburn University, for an outstanding
Keynote Address; and

SIXTH, that we recognize the continued fine efforts of the Proceedings Editor, Barbara Bernal;
and

SEVENTH, that we thank Southern Education Systems their display, and other support for this
meeting.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a copy of these resolutions be included in the minutes of this
meeting, and that the Secretary be instructed to transmit copies to all concerned.

Respectfully submitted by the Committee on Resolutions.

W Gornrrreaint—

James K. Plemmons, PhD, PE, PMP
Chair, ASEE SE Committee on Resolutions




